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As a citizen and resident of Douglas County, I strongly support passage of HCR 12.  I 

have known both Frank and Jeanne Moore for over 50 years.  As a retired Fisheries 

Biologist who worked for over 30 years in the Umpqua as the Fisheries Program 

Manager for the Umpqua National Forest, I found support and inspiration from both 

Frank and Jeanne to continue to use my best efforts in utilizing a solid, scientific 

basis for my work.  I worked with Frank on many actions regarding the conservation 

of the North Umpqua River, both in my official agency capacity and as a friend and 

concerned citizen.  While Frank was a kind, humble, and caring person, he could be 

a tenacious advocate for what he believed in. In my view, both Frank and Jeanne 

believed in the inherent goodness of people and the conservation of his beloved 

North Umpqua River.  My time spent with Frank was always entertaining, often 

informational, and always inspirational.  There are many, many other people whom I 

know that share these thoughts.  Please pass HCR 12 in his memory, a truly larger-

than-life person who was influential in many of the things that make Oregon special. 

Thank you. 


